
The GRPS weekly Newsletter is Mobile Friendly and is published each Thursday 
electronically in Compass and on the school website! 

Principal: Doug Elliott 
Assistant Principals: Melissa Roberts & Karen Rouda 
PO Box 809 Heathmont VIC  3135 
Telephone: 9870 6098 
Fax: 9870 6051 
great.ryrie.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   
www.greatryrieps.vic.edu.au A learning Community 

Great Ryrie Primary School is committed to implementing 
a culture of child safety, inclusive of all school 

environments, in and outside of school hours and 
practices zero tolerance of child abuse. 

           Like us on facebook! 

Volume 21  Issue 9                                                               29 March 2018 

NEWSLETTER  

Log into Compass for recent Events or Notices sent out! 

Our 20th Birthday this year! 
 

 
 
 

Term Ends 29 March  
at 2:30PM 

Diary Dates! 

March 
29/03 Last Day of Term 1 
April 
16/04 Term 2 starts at 8:55am 
24/04 School Disco 
25/04 ANZAC Day Holiday 
30/04 20th Birthday Connections Activity 

 

From The Principal: 

We have finally made it to the end of Term 1 and 
though it has been a short term we have certainly 
crammed a lot into the last nine weeks! 

We are incredibly proud of our students, staff and 
parent body and we have made a great start this 
year on re-focusing on three of our core values, 
Respectfulness, Responsibility and Learning!  

While our school was officially opened on June 14, 
1998, we actually first set foot in our new 
classrooms and had classes on this site, on April 
30, 1998. 

mailto:great.ryrie.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Accordingly we are beginning our 20th Birthday celebrations this year with 
some special Connections and whole school activities on Monday, April 
30, 2018. There will be more information forth coming next term. 

Early Dismissal On Thursday, March 29: 

Students are dismissed at 2:30pm on Thursday, March 29 for the Easter 
break and Term 1 School Vacation.  School resumes for Term 2 at 8:55am 
on Monday, April 16, 2018.   

April remains a SunSmart month and children are required to continue to 
wear their School SunSmart hats at school, daily until May 2, 2018. 

Monday Assembly: 

The next assembly will be at 9;00am on Monday, April 16, when this 
weekôs Student of the Week Awards will be presented in the Brian Allen 
Hall.  We look forward to seeing you then. 

Wishing you a great term break,  
Doug Elliott 

Principal  

ñEvery Child, Every Opportunity, Everyday  
- Everyoneôs Responsibilityéò 

 

School Captains Reports:  

Jasmine for Years 5&6, Rex for Years 3&4, Sam for Years 1&2 and 
Ebony for Foundation. 

Jasmine for Years 5&6: Last week in Years 5& the students had an 

awesome time at the Buddy Picnic. In Integrated Studies, we finished off our 
Natural Disaster projects. In Writing, we have finally finished our Narratives. 

In Maths, we are looking at BODMAS.  Have a great Easter Holiday 5 & 6!  

Rex for Years 3&4: No Report. 

Sam for Years 1&2: In Years 1&2, the students have been working really 
hard on their portfolio tasks. In Maths the they have been creating a ñThink 
Boardò for place value. In writing they have focused on diamante poems and 
the students are very excited to see the Years 5&6ôs at their Box-World 
incursion. 

Ebony for Foundation: On Harmony Day all Foundation classes made 

a class Friendship Tree. Last week they loved bringing their soft toys to their 
Buddy Picnic and on Friday night they had a fabulous Family Fun Night, 
when they had a picnic dinner and played lots of exciting games. 



Reminders & Updates From The Office: 2018 Fees 

REMINDER:  Parents that are yet to complete their course confirmation 
within Compass please do so ASAP. 

In addition to payment of your 2018 School Fees and Contributions this 
process includes completion of all the students agreements for the year 
which are accessed by the Teachers. 

Contact Rowena in the office if you would like to setup your own payment 
plan to suit your family budget with payment via either Compass, BPAY or 
at the office. 
If you will have difficulty making payments please make an appointment 
to speak to Rowena Broderick our Finance Officer to discuss possible 
support options and flexible payment arrangements.  Any information 
about your financial circumstances, payment arrangements or status will 
be kept strictly confidential.  

Parents are also directed to the Department of Education Financial 
Assistance flyer attached to this newsletter. 

 

From The Assistant Principal:  

As I munch on another Easter egg I 
can hardly believe that Term 1 is 
already finished. 

This term we have talked to the 
children about setting goals in their 
learning and their lives. After taking 
on the challenge of the OXFAM Walk 
this year, it has brought home to me, 
again, the importance of practising 
every day the skill that you want to 
achieve, aiming for something outside your comfort zone and committing to 
a goal even when it becomes difficult.  

The feeling of achieving something you have been working hard at is truly 
inspirational. I see the children of Great Ryrie doing this in their own 
classrooms.  

Sometimes new concepts in Mathematics and English can be difficult and 
they create a feeling of uncertainty. With practice and with perseverance the 
new skills become automatic and your brain is ready for a new challenge.  

Karen Rouda 
Assistant principal 



Fundraising 

Easter Raffle 
Thank you to Nicole Bailey for 
organising the Easter Raffle and Sheridan Thomas for 

helping wrap prizes. Also to Tamara OôDwyer for counting raffle ticket money. 
Your support is greatly appreciated. 

Congratulations to the 16 prize-winners. I hope you enjoy sharing those 
chocolates with your family. 

 

 

Tuesday April 24 

Junior: Fï3 5:00pmï6:15pm 

Senior: 3ï6 6:30pmï8:00pm 

*Please note Year 3 students can choose from ONE of the above sessions 

Where: Brian Allen Hall 

Cost: $5 entry, to be paid on the night 

BBQ: Sausage Sizzle from 6:00pm for both age groups which is not included 
in cost 

Glow merchandise will be sold on the night FROM $1 

Please Note: 

Á Parents may accompany younger students into the Disco, however, we 
need parents to leave once students are settled, due to room constraints.  
Á Students will line up in grades at the end of the DISCO and parents will 
need to come into the hall and collect them. 
Á Toilets are situated inside the hall, so students will not leave the hall 
once they enter. 
PARENT HELPERS NEEDED 

Parent helpers are required to help at this event. If you can help out at the 
Disco at either session, or help cook the BBQ, please contact Melissa on: 
roberts.melissa.l@edumail.vic.gov.au   

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST HAVE A CURRENT  

Working With Children Check. 

mailto:roberts.melissa.l@edumail.vic.gov.au
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GIRLSõ NIGHT OUT IS BACK! 

Saturday 26 May at 7 ï 12pm 

This yearôs theme is óCountry and Westernô. 
There will be line dancing, DJ and Karaoke 
on the night and games and raffles as well. 

Tables will consist of 10 (if you don't book 
together you may not get the same table) and 
it is BYO food and drinks. Please note this is 
an ñadults onlyò event, 18 years and older! 

Tickets $30.00 plus 30 cents booking fee per 
ticket.  

Bookings are open!! Please follow this link to book your table.  

https://www.trybooking.com/UJNG 

 

Congratulations to our Bucket Fillers this week! 

Audrey Bakopoulos in 1&2C: Going to get help 
from the office when a class mate needed help 
during play time.  

Sawma Hualngo in 3&4C: Being such a great 
friend and kind person. He does things like helping 
tie up laces, helps people in class and makes 
people smile. 

Melissa Roberts 
Assistant Principal 

 

CHESS CLUB 
Last Thursday a team of five students 
attended the Chess Victoria Primary Zonal 
Competition.   

Congratulations to Great Ryrie Primary 
School for coming equal third.   

Well done to: Campbell Young who received a certificate of distinction and 
a bronze medal, Daniel Bosomworth, Oliver Hanly, Finlay Hughes ï 
certificate of credit and Cameron Bailey ï certificate of participation.   

https://www.trybooking.com/UJNG
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STEM Club began last Thursday during 
lunchtime.  The session began by exploring the 
STEM process of:  Ask, Imagine, Plan, Create, 
Test and Improve.   

The students were given their own booklet and 
were introduced to their first challengeé..How to 
build a spaghetti tower.   

The materials consisted of uncooked spaghetti 
and marshmallows.  The goal was to create the 
highest, free standing tower using 
marshmallows as joins.   

The students worked collaboratively in small groups to design their tower. 
The students had lots of fun and enjoyed eating the marshmallows at the end 
of the session.  STEM Club resumes later on in Term 2.   

SCIENCE TALENT SEARCH 

Calling all scientists, photographers, film makers, coders, inventors 
and writers 

 You are invited to participate in the 67th Annual Science Talent Search 2018 

The theme of this yearôs Science Talent Search is Australian Game Changers 
and Change Makers 

Students (individuals or groups of two) from F-6 may wish to enter one of the 
following sections:- 

· Experimental Research  
· Creative Writing (Picture Story Books) · Working Models 
· Inventions 
· Games 
· Computer Programs - Games and Simulations 
· PostersðScientific Wall Charts 
· Science Photography 
· Video Productions 
To enter, you will need to collect an entry form from Ms Jacobs (Room 8) and 
return it with payment ($8 per person or $15 for a group of two) to the front 
office by Friday 18th May, 2018.  

Sharon Jacobs 
STEM Team Leader 



PE News 

Year 3-6 Athletics Day is on May 8th at Proclamation Park in Ringwood! If 
there are any parents willing to help out on the day please contact Mr Henson. 

Please continue to collect the Coles Sports for Schools vouchers! The last 
day to collect these vouchers is on April 3! Thank you to everyone who has 
been collecting these vouchers and bringing them to school. We really 
appreciate it. 

Peter Henson - Physical Education Teacher 
 

Indonesian Sayembara Competition. 

The annual Indonesian oral competition is being held in the Maroondah 
region in term 2.  

The competition includes simple questions and reading to suit the level. An 
Indonesian teacher will be visiting our school to assess the students and 
there will be no cost. 

If your child progresses to the óFinalsô she/he will be asked to attend  
Sidney Myer Asia Centre, University of Melbourne (Corner of Swanston 
Street and Monash Road) on Saturday 2nd June 2018. 

It will be the responsibility of the Parents/ Guardians to provide transport to 
the Finals Venue. Please see me in the Indonesian room for a permission 
form if interested. 

Chris Breen - Language Teacher (Indonesian). 
 

Wakakirri Update: 

Unfortunately there was not enough  
interest from students, who could  
commit time to weekly after  
school rehearsals, to make entry into the competition 
viable.  

We were very restricted with the scheduling of rehearsals,  
limited to Tuesday afternoons and several interested students already had 
commitments at this time. Moving forward with a small group, would have 
seen costs blow out to a minimum of $130 per person. 

We will continue to source opportunities for our students in all areas of 
Performing Arts and will keep everyone regularly updated through the 
newsletter. 

Peta Murray & Jessica Syme 
Performing Arts Teachers 



LIBRARY 
The holidays are here and what a 
great time to go and explore your local 
library. 

This would be a great time to borrow 
some books and start reading for the 
Victorian Premierôs Reading 
Challenge, write down the titles and 
the authors so you can go online and 
add your books. 

BOOK FAIR 

The Scholastic Book Fair will be arriving 
Wednesday 16th May the theme is PAWS FOR BOOKS BOOK FAIR. 

Watch this space for more information on book viewing and sale times. 

Enjoy your holidays I know I will, reading books with my 2 year old 
granddaughter. 

Happy Reading,  
Mrs Pechar   
Library Technician 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR STUDENTS OF THE WEEK! 

00A       May Hill 
00B       Esther Siang Nei Mawi 
00C       Austin Walker 
00D       Penny McGregor 
 

12A      Erica Lucardie  
12B      Dylan Broughan 
12C      Lily Van Ngiang 
12D      Nathan Mack 
12E      Lucy Carlton 
12F      Daniel Cheung 
12G     Esther Sunthang 
 
Indonesian  Ethaniel Tang 
            Mandy Seyed Mohammadi 

 

34A     Juliette Hawker 
34B     Macsen Reynolds 
34D     Dah Ler Htoo 
34E     Nora Wah 

 

56A    Bree Phillips 
56B    Lani Quick 
56C    Brianna MacDonald 
56E    Campbell Young 
56F    Dylan Oôbrien 
                               

     Performing Arts  Harvey Lockie 
                                  Summer Chow 

Visual Arts  Ria Andaya 
 

P.E.        Sarah Swincer 
               Krishiv Potti 



 
 

Chaplainôs Spot 
What would we give up?  

 
How many people give up something for 
Lent? It is traditionally a religious activity, 
mainly for Christians at Easter, but many take 
part to try and make a difference in their life. 
Last year was the first time I participated. 

I gave up chocolate. I absolutely love dark 
peppermint chocolate. As a Christian I wanted 
to make a difference, as I changed the focus 
from a favourite food, and allowed my mind to review my life priorities.  

What should you give up for Lent? Social networking was apparently the 
most popular vice to give up in 2017 according to a Lent Twitter Tracker. 
Chocolate is a traditional treat to give up for Lent and apparently the third 
most popular choice.  

Alcohol was the fourth most popular option, followed by chips, sweets and 
fast food. Others might include smoking, TV or computer games. Many 
pupils jokingly tweeted that they planned to give up school, and many others 
promised to forgo swearing and fizzy drinks. 

We could all think of some things we might like to give up, many humorous. 
However, the idea is to give up something for a greater cause. Parents are 
most used to giving up their own dreams for the sake of their children. 
However, we all need a balance in our families, that allows us all to feel 
valued and live meaningful lives. 



In a world where we are often told to ólook after number 1ô, it is a challenge 
to go against the flow, and make decisions that might change our lives in a 
significant way. May you be empowered in your personal and family life, to 
make those tough decisions, and change your world!    

One-liner of the week: It is far more impressive when others discover 
your good qualities without your help. 

 

Alan Silverwood ï Chaplain [silverwood.alan.a@edumail.vic.gov.au] 
Pastoral care for our community, Tuesdays, Thursdays & Fridays.  

The Chaplaincy program is funded through the Federal Government & Community 
support including; ñInspire! School Chaplaincy Networkò, CCCVaT, Great Ryrie 
Primary School Council and local private and community donations.  

 

Victorian Premiersô 
Reading Challenge 
The Victorian Premiersô Reading 
Challenge is now open and Great 
Ryrie Primary School is excited to be 
participating.  

The Challenge is open to all Victorian 
children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of reading 
for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge 
for children to read a set number of books by 7 September 2018. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or óexperienceô 30 
books with their parents and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 
are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of 
achievement signed by the Victorian Premier and can choose to have their 
name included on the online Honour Roll. If you would like your childós 
name to appear on the Honour Roll, please sign the attached form and 
return it to your school. 

To read the Premierôs letter to parents, view the booklists and for more 

information about the Victorian Premiersô Reading Challenge, 

visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  

If you would like your childôs name to appear on the Victorian Premiersô 
Reading Challenge online Honour Roll and for them to take part, please 
sign this form and return it to Mrs Rice at school. 
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TERMS AND CONDITIONS 

Definitions: Department refers to the Victorian Department of Education and 
Training, Person refers to the child/adult listed below in the consent declaration. 

1) Privacy Protection 

The Department takes its privacy obligations seriously and any personal 
information collected or used by the Department will be handled in accordance with 
the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014 (Vic). This law sets out what we must do 
when the Department collects, uses, handles and destroys personal information.  
Personal information includes personal details such as an individualôs name and 
school that could be used to identify an individual. 

2) Collection, use, disclosure and storage of personal information 

If you provide your consent your school will collect and disclose your childôs first 
and last name, and the name of the school to the Department. The Department will 
then: 

¶ Publish your childôs name on its online Honour Roll located at: 
www.education.vic.gov.au/prc at the completion of the Challenge with no other 
identifying factors such as early childhood setting name. 

3) Accuracy, access to information and withdrawal of consent 

The Department will endeavour to ensure that any personal information held about 
your child is up to date and accurate. You can access, correct and withdraw 
personal information held by the Department by written request in accordance with 
the Departmentôs Information Privacy Policy located at: 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/privacypolicy.aspx  

Consent may be withdrawn at any time by writing to the Departmentôs Privacy Unit 
on: privacy.enquiries@edumail.vic.gov.au .  

If you have any questions about this form, or if you need more information, 
please contact the PRC Challenge Coordinator at the Department 
readingchallenge@edumail.vic.gov.au or (03) 9637 3624.  

 

Yes I consent to my childôs name 
appearing on the online Honour roll. 

 

Name of child: 
éééé..ééééééééé   

 

Class:  ééééééé 

 

Parent Signature:  éééééééééééé  Date: ééééééé... 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
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Community Notices 

Last weekend 4 of our students 
Reuben, Apriel, Archer and Ethan 
had a great time at the Joey scout 
Kangaree. This was on over night 
camp at Lardner park for joey 
scouts from all over Victoria with 
almost 1000 attending. 

They enjoyed many activities such 
as high rope bridge, line maze, 
sling shot the teddy, jumping castle, 
canoeing and other water activities.  

Even though weather was a bit challenging at times with high winds a good 
time was had by all. Our Joey mob also had added privilege of sleeping in 
their tents. So well done guys 

Anyone who would like information regarding Heathmont joey scouts or 
other sectors of scouting please cheakout 
http//www.facebook.com/heathmontscoutgroup/  

or phone Jarrod on 0401773815 

 

 

The school holidays start next week and weôre looking forward to all the fun! 
With arts, crafts, games, excursions and more, there is something for every 
child.  

To see all the activities on offer and to secure your spot, visit: 
www.campaustralia.com.au/holidayclub  

We look forward to seeing you and your family these school holidays!  

The Camp Australia Team 

http://www.facebook.com/heathmontscoutgroup/


 


